REVIEW STATUS:  APPROVED WITH CONDITIONS
 
SPECIFIC COMMENTS: 

1. Fire Access: On June 26th, I received a new site drawing which indicated a new access road which meets the requirements for width, and in most locations grade.  The turnaround design is a “Y”, and the information submitted with the document states that on one of the angles of the “Y” the grade will exceed 10% but will be less than 15%. The access road is approved as indicated however the grade is not to exceed 10% on the main access and not to exceed 15% on the upper arm of the “Y”.  Every effort should be made to maintain no more than a 12% grade.

2. Fire Hydrants:   If there is a public water supply system available, then there must be at least one new fire hydrant provided within 250 feet of the building lot.  The maximum spacing between hydrants in a residential area is 500 ft.

3. Fire access roads for this project shall be completed and approved prior to any combustible construction. Temporary roads shall meet the same requirements for height, width and imposed loads as permanent roads.

4. All required fire hydrants and water systems shall be installed, approved and fully functional prior to any combustible construction.

5. All structures over 5000 sq. ft. which do not meet fire flow requirements, shall be equipped with an NFPA 13D compliant fire sprinkler system.

              

 

A written response for this review is required.
Every effort has been made to provide a complete and thorough review of these plans. This review does not relieve the owner, contractor and/or developer from compliance with any and all applicable codes and standards. Any change or revision of this plan will render this review void and will require submittal of the new or revised layout for fire department review.    

  Owner/Builder Response  Wednesday July 2nd, 2014

Mr. Thueson:

Thank you for the timely review.  Addressing your comments, the fire apparatus access road will be constructed within the parameters of your comments.  The mainline of the access is a very gradual slope which will not exceed 5% grade.  I intend to keep the upper arm of the "Y" as close to 12% or lower grade to the extent practicable and NEVER to exceed 15%.  

The access shall be "roughed in" during this autumn/winter when the majority of these activities shall be performed (1) rough cut of access (2) rough shaping of lot (cut & fill, preliminary simple retention where needed) (3) utility trenching and pulls (4) footing and foundation for SFD.

Combustible framing is anticipated to begin no sooner than early spring 2015 and all requirements mentioned shall be observed in order to earn compliance.

Applicant will be in occasional contact with fire district office via Miradi and will provide progress notes including some photos.

The review fees shall be paid immediately.
Please contact me if you have further questions or require clarification.

Sincerely,

Matt Rasmussen, Hillside Review & Building Permit Applicant

